
Town of Chatham 

Minutes to Selectmen’s Meeting march 1, 2018 

Present: Micah Voter, Jason Eastman, Wayne Infinger, Tricia Pitman, Lisa Lewis 

 

Minutes to previous meeting approved. 

Mail: 

Boundary line paperwork was signed indicating that the town did not change any 
boundaries. 
The Selectmen received the certificate of liability insurance from Rod Wood. 
The DOT sent notification that they will only compensate towns for the use of 
police officers that have successfully completed an NHDOT approved course on 
the Safe and Effective Use of Law Enforcement in the Work Zones. 
The Selectmen were sent notification of a potential timber cut in Evans Notch. 
The Selectmen signed a timber warrant for wood harvested. 
 
Peter Malia will help write the regulations for the use of the Boat Launch and the 
Town Beach. The Selectmen will meet with Mr. Malia on March 8 at 1:00. 
 
Road Agent Report- The snow is melting; the roads are soft. He is hoping for there 
to be no more snow. 
 
Ron Briggs asked to be the representative to the airport but the Selectmen have 
already approved of Kenyon King. 
 
Wayne Infinger had obtained a copy of our “permanent file” from Michelle Clark 
from the DRA. This file will be kept on file. It is a list of all of the RSA’s passed by 
the town of Chatham. 
 
The Selectmen are going to begin looking into changing our web domain from 
Alpine Web to another company. 
 
Motion detectors are going to be added to the lighting outside of the town office. 



 
The Selectmen are going to ask Dale McClure to remove the pine tree that was 
taken down by Eversource. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
 
 


